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Š̛̗̙̌̔̉̌ Ẅ̛̊̏ñ-

S̖̜̗ ъ S̈̓̈̋ P̛̖-

̜̓̊̒ (5:30̗̔) 

Commodoreôs Column:     

ñWUWUZAT??!!??!!ò 

CALENDAR 

Š̛̗̙̌̔̉̌ Ě̛̝̕̚ 

§  Labor Day Holidayð

Mon. Sept. 5 

§  Wooden Boat Festivalð

Fri.-Sun., Sept. 6-11 @ 

Point Hudson Marina 

§  Board MeetingðWed., 

Sept. 7, 1:00pm @ the 

Clubhouse  

§  Garage Sale Donations 

before Potluck Meeting, 

Tues., Sept. 13, 5:00pm 

@ the Clubhouse 

§  Soup &Salad Potluck 

and General Meetingð

Tues.,  Sept, 13, 5:30pm 

@ the Clubhouse  

(Continues on p. 4) 

  Reminder:      
  Board Meetings are always     
  open to any member.  This is   
  your Yacht Club and we hope   
  to see you there.  

 

Ahoy Shipmates!   
 

And the answer to the 
question is, ñthat was a 
calendar at flank 
speed!ò  Itôs hard to 
believe that it has been 
nearly 3 months since 
our last meeting.  I 
hope youôve had a 
good summer so far.   
 

Weôve had successful 
cruises to Pleasant 
Harbor, Reid Harbor 
and Port Ludlow.  As I 
write this, Cruise 
Captains are finalizing 
the planning for the Sequim Bay Cruise and I 
understand that 50 people have signed up so far.  Iôm 
sure it will be equally successful.  As the old saying 
goes, ñit ainôt over yet!ò  We still have the Blake Island 
Cruise in September, the Port Hadlock Bonfire Cruise in 
October and the Bell Harbor Holiday Cruise in 
December. 
 

Our Communications Standing Committee has several 
subcommittees, including ñFair Windsò.  This is the 
subcommittee that sends cards, such as get well, 
condolence, etc. to members on behalf of the 
membership.  Sandy Curtis has been active on Fair 
Winds for 15 years and has decided to stand down.  
Letôs thank Sandy for her long and dedicated service.  
Letôs also welcome the newest member to the Fair 
Winds subcommittee, our ñCommodorableò and my 
Admiral, Kathy Painter.   
              (concludes on page 3) 
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GENERAL MEETING  

TUESDAY,  September 13, 2016 

         Potluck @ 5:30PM, Program @ 7:00PM, Meeting @ 7:45PM 

 

ñPort of Port Townsend Update ò 

Speaker:    Steve Tucker, tƻǊǘ ƻŦ  tƻǊǘ ¢ƻǿƴǎŜƴŘ /ƻƳƳƛǎǎƛƻƴŜǊ  

Steve will discuss the latest plans, goals and happenings within the 
Port of Port Townsend. 

Be sure to make our Tuesday, September 13th meeting, to learn 
about boating in our local waters.                    
 
      

See PTYC event photos in   the  GALLERY  at:  ptyc.net 

     PTYC  Soup & Salad Potluck  

5:30pm   

September 13th General Meeting  

 

 

 

 

 

Please bring either a soup or 

a salad to serve 10 people.  

Watch Captains Fred & Ilona Bell,  

Dale & Susie Moses, Bill & Eileen      

Baratucci and Bruce & Kathy  

Painter.  

 

 

http://ptyc.net/httpspicasaweb-google-com103941895390846871750authkeygv1srgcka36ujq2co23ae/


Commodoreõs Column :  (concludes)         ñWUWUZAT??!!??!!ò 
 

 

   

On a regulatory note, the State of Washington has 
petitioned the EPA to designate all of Puget Sound as  
a no discharge zone.  Once so designated, no vessel 
will be permitted to discharge treated effluent from type 
I and type II marine sanitation devices.  The petition 
was submitted during the 3

rd
 week of July.  The EPA 

has 90 days to respond which means that we can 
expect an answer by the 3

rd
 week of October.  Our 

thanks to Dale Moses for keeping an eye on this. 
 

Itôs almost PTYC 
election time again.  During the September 
meeting weôll be calling on members to form a 
Nominating Committee to determine candidates 
for the 2017 Board positions.  Remember that 
elections are held in November.   
 

Finally, letôs remember our shipmate Bob Petrie, 
who crossed the bar on August 1

st
.  Bob was a 

PTYC member for 17 years during which he 
and Betty cruised Puget Sound and Canadian 
waters aboard their boat, Noel.  A well-attended 
celebration of his life was held on the 20

th
, 

during which many stories were told.  Harry Dudley gave a touching reading of 
Alfred, Lord Tennysonôs poem, ñCrossing the Barò, including the ringing of the shipôs 
bell to signal the end of Bobôs watch.                                                             
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Northern Sageñ6-16 Pleasant Harbor 

    Commodore Bruce Painter   

May ñMooredò always be a temporary status. 

Commodore Bruce & Admiral Kathy  

E  M  C  
 

Point Wilson Sail & Power Squadron, a division of the US Power 
Squadrons, is presenting a class on Engine Maintenance beginning 
on Monday, September 12 at Seaport Landing, 1201 Hancock St., 
Port Townsend from 7-9 PM for six consecutive Mondays. Some of 
the topics covered: gasoline inboards, outboards and diesel engines. 
The course covers DIY repairs as well as diagnosing problems to 
relay to your mechanic and what to do in emergency situations. It 
also covers maintenance for all basic systems. Steve Tucker, an 
experienced mechanic, is the instructor.  Cost of the class is for 
materials at $64. Discount for additional household members.   

      

         Call Linda Newland at 360-437-9350  
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CALENDAR (continued from page 1) 

Š̛̗̙̌̔̉̌ Ě̛̝̕̚ (continued from page 1): 

§  September Cruise to Blake Island Marine 

State ParkðWed.-Sun.,  Cruise Captains 

Craig Kurath, Carl &Sue Sidle and Gerry & 

Cindy Walsh, Sept. 14-18 (see Page 11)  

 

Watch Captains:  Michael & Jane Asbury 

Crew:  Tom & Val Thurston 

 

Ơ̖̙̊̉̌ Ě̛̝̕̚ 

§  Hadlock Bonfire CruiseðSat., Oct.1, 

6:00pm, potluck sides & desserts and 

BYOB, Cruise Captains Ed & Theda 

Cooper, Co-Captains Bob & Debbie 

Williams (see Page 12)  

§  Board MeetingðWed., Oct. 5, 1:00pm @ the 

Clubhouse   

§  Garage Sale Planning Meeting, Thurs. Oct. 

6, 10-11:30am, @ the Clubhouse 

§  Garage Sale Donations before  the General 

Meeting, Tues., Oct. 11, 6:00pm @ the 

Clubhouse 

§  General MeetingðTues.,  Oct., 11, 6:30pm 

@ the Clubhouse   

§  Garage Sale Donations & Set-Up @ the 

Clubhouse,, Wed. & Thurs., Oct.12-13, 1:00-

4:00pm  

§  Final Garage Sale Donations & Set-Up @ 

the Clubhouse,, Fri., Oct. 14, 10:00am-

1:00pm  

§  Pre-Garage Sale Set-Up @ the Clubhouse, 

Sat., Oct. 15, 8:00-9:00am 

§  Garage Sale @ the Clubhouse,, Sat., Oct. 

15, 9:00am-2:00pm 

Ơ̖̙̊̉̌ Ẅ̛̊̏ 

On line now at:  ptyc.net  

íWHOðS  WHOî 
Port Townsend Yacht Clubðs 

Access a photo catalogue with 
vessel summary of PTYC 

members at ptyc.net ì 
via íMembers Onlyî   

Sign -in on our Home Page!  

A special THANKS to 
Paul Happel and Joe 

Burson for creating 
íWHOðS  WHOî ! 

CALENDAR (continued) 

Ơ̖̙̊̉̌ Ě̛̝̕̚ (continued ) 

§  Garage Sale Take-Down@ the 

Clubhouse,, Sat., Oct. 15, 2-4:00pm  

§  PTYC Ghost Ship Spooktacle @ 

the Clubhouse, Sat., 6:30pm, 

Ghost Hosts Fred & Ilona Bell, 

Bruce & Kathy Painter, Paul 

Happel & Sue McKay and Bill & 

Eileen Baratucci, BYOBð

costumes optional (see Page 13)  



Volume 116, Issue 7                                 Baggywrinkle                                                                         Page 5 

      Commodore    Vice Commodore         Rear Commodore       Treasurer                 Fleet Captain 

    Bruce Painter            Duane Madinger        Jess Schefstrom      Jim Pivarnik             John Powers
  

       Secretary                       Trustee              Trustee                Trustee           Past Commodore 

       Mary Schefstrom       Tim Loika       Bill Taylor             Tom Thurston        Gerry Walsh  

�� 

��������������������������������������������  �� ������������������������2016   Officers 

   Port Townsend Yacht Club Officers 

                                   Commodore:  Bruce Painter 

Vice Commodore:  Duane Madinger 

Rear Commdore:  Jess Schefstrom 

Fleet Captain:  John Powers 

Secretary:  Mary Schefstrom 

Treasurer:  Jim Pivarnik 

Trustee:  Tim Loika (year 2) 

Trustee:  Bill Taylor 

Trustee:  Tom Thurston 

Past Commodore:  Gerry Walsh 
 

Mailing Address:    P.O. Box 75   Port Townsend, WA 98365 
Street Address:  2503 Washington Street 

 

���� Membership:  membership@ptyc.net      Rentals:   rentals@ptyc.net 

   Reciprocals:  reciprocals@ptyc.net      Information:  info@ptyc.net 

   Baggywrinkle Editor:  editor@ptyc.net      Cruises:   fleet@ptyc.net  


